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in U.S. extended deterrence capabilities will be made without close consultations with our 
allies and partners. 

Sustaining a Safe, Secure, and Effective Nuclear Arsenal 

The United States is committed to ensuring that its nuclear weapons remain safe, secure, and 
effective. Since the end of U.S. nuclear testing in 1992, our nuclear warheads have been 
maintained and certified as safe and reliable through a Stockpile Stewardship Program that has 
extended the lives of warheads by refurbishing them to nearly original specifications. Looking 
ahead three decades, the NPR considered how best to extend the lives of existing nuclear 
warheads consistent with the congressionally mandated Stockpile Management Program and 
U.S. non-proliferation goals, and reached the following conclusions: 

� The United States will not conduct nuclear testing and will pursue ratification and entry 
into force of the Comprehensive Nuclear Test Ban Treaty. 

� The United States will not develop new nuclear warheads. Life Extension Programs 
(LEPs) will use only nuclear components based on previously tested designs, and will not 
support new military missions or provide for new military capabilities. 

� The United States will study options for ensuring the safety, security, and reliability of 
nuclear warheads on a case-by-case basis, consistent with the congressionally mandated 
Stockpile Management Program. The full range of LEP approaches will be considered: 
refurbishment of existing warheads, reuse of nuclear components from different warheads, 
and replacement of nuclear components. 

� In any decision to proceed to engineering development for warhead LEPs, the United 
States will give strong preference to options for refurbishment or reuse. Replacement of 
nuclear components would be undertaken only if critical Stockpile Management Program 
goals could not otherwise be met, and if specifically authorized by the President and 
approved by Congress.   

Consistent with these conclusions, the NPR recommended: 

� Funding fully the ongoing LEP for the W-76 submarine-based warhead and the LEP 
study and follow-on activities for the B-61 bomb; and 

� Initiating a study of LEP options for the W-78 ICBM warhead, including the possibility 
of using the resulting warhead also on SLBMs to reduce the number of warhead types. 

In order to remain safe, secure, and effective, the U.S. nuclear stockpile must be supported by a 
modern physical infrastructure – comprised of the national security laboratories and a complex of 
supporting facilities – and a highly capable workforce with the specialized skills needed to sustain 
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